Town of Radville

Town Tidbits

Summer 2023

Farewells and New Beginnings...

The Town of Radville would like to congratulate Shauna Bourassa on her recent retirement after working with the Town for 14 years. Shauna was a valued employee and showed a great deal of dedication and commitment in her position as the Town Administrator. We wish you all the best in your retirement and hope you will take this opportunity to relax, travel, spend time with your family and friends, and pursue all the things you've always wanted to do.





Council Meetings
July—September 2023
7:00 p.m. in the R.M. Council
Chambers

July 10

August 14

September 11

September 25

WATER RESTRICTIONS

Odd numbered houses—odd days

Even numbered houses—even days

Please do not water during the heat of the day.

Before 8:00 a.m. and after 6:00 p.m. is best.

Effective July 1, 2023 camping fees for the Town campsites will increase. The fees will be as follows:

Daily Rate—\$30.00 Weekly rate—\$180.00 Monthly Rate—\$600.00

Update!!!

The Town of Radville would like to take the time to give an overview and update with regards to the fire that happened on November 9, 2022. Our apologies as it has been a very busy time for the Town staff during this period but assure you, they have been doing everything possible in dealing with the loss.

The clean-up of the site took some time as it was discovered that asbestos was in the rubble, leading to a completely different form of clean up and protocol. Once the plan was in place the clean up started and went smoothly and the site is now ready for the rebuild of the new Town Office/Shop/Fire Hall.

The new Town Office/Shop/Fire Hall will be rebuilt in a similar style as previous and on the same location. We are hopeful that construction will start this summer.

The Town Office and Shop are currently operating as normal out of 530 Railway Avenue (Old Swayze's Building), the Radville Laurier Fire Department is currently operating at full capacity out of 550 Toronczuk Avenue in the industrial subdivision, south of Town.

The Town of Radville received many donations of office furniture and supplies, fire equipment, supplies and a new fire truck.

The Town of Radville Council and Staff would like to thank everyone for the generosity, patience and understanding during this trying time.

Town of Radville

Box 339, 530 Railway Ave.

Phone: 306-869-2477

Fax: 306-869-3100

Email:

town.radville@sasktel.net town.radville2@sasktel.net

Office Hours:

8:00 a.m.-4:00 p.m.

Monday—Thursday

Closed over lunch hour

Waste Management Area April through October

Monday 1:00 p.m.-3:00 p.m.

Wednesday 5:00 p.m.-7:00 p.m.

Saturday 11:00 a.m.-4:00 p.m.

The compost site is located south of Town on Toronczuk Avenue, east of E. Bourassa and Sons.

Please Remember

- When Town employees are working in an area with heavy machinery and equipment please be respectful and avoid going down that route. Trying to squeeze through a small opening is very dangerous and the barricades and Town vehicles are blocking the area for a reason. There are too many blind spots and the operators can't always see other vehicles. If the road is blocked off please DO NOT go down it.
- Vehicles, campers, recreation equipment and trailers are not to be parked on the street for more than 48 hours, and parking is not allowed in lanes or alleys. If your vehicle is not used regularly, you must park it on your own property.
- When using outdoor fire pits keep your fire well supervised and do not set fires during windy, dry conditions. There shall be NO burning of rubbish, garden refuse, dead leaves, household garbage, or any material which when burned will generate black smoke or offensive odor.
- Please check your trees and bushes. It is the property owners responsibility to ensure that trees and bushes do not obstruct back lanes and alleys. Please ensure you keep your property clean and tidy. This includes keeping it mowed and free of debris and garbage.
- Any resident who owns a dog/cat within Town limits must register their pets with the Town Office. Licenses are due January 1st of each year; the fee is \$20 for each dog/cat, unless it is considered to be a restricted dog. Restricted dog license fees are \$250 per dog, please refer to Bylaw No. 2016-15 for a list of restricted dogs. Do not let your dog/cat run at large and please be kind to your neighbors and those walking the streets and pick up after your pet.
- Please remember that a building permit is required whenever work regulated by The Uniform Building and Accessibility Standards Act is being done. Building permit applications need to be reviewed and approved at a Regular Meeting of Council then sent to our municipal Building Official for the required plan review before approvals are granted to the applicant. Construction is prohibited to start until the applicant receives all required approvals from Town Council and the Municipal Building Official. Any person who contravenes any of these provision is liable to penalty.
- A development permit is required for the construction of a fence. A development permit is different from a building permit. A development permit ensures all zoning requirements are being met, etc. A building permit ensures all buildings meet National Building Code standards and are reviewed and inspected by a building official.

ATV's are NOT for use within Town limits....

ATV's can only operate off the owner's property and within Town limits, by the most direct route available in order to operate these machines outside of the Town boundaries. Driving on/over lawns, through parks and on Town streets is prohibited.

You must be 16 years of age and hold a valid driver's license to operate an ATV on public land.

Youth between the ages of 12 and 15 can operate an ATV on public land and may cross roads (but cannot drive on roads) if they have passed an approved ATV training course, or if they're supervised by someone who has held a driver's license continuously for the last 365 days. The supervising rider can be riding a different ATV or be on the same ATV as the youth.

Library Hours

Monday -3:00 p.m. - 6:00 p.m.

Tuesday — 10:00 a.m. — 1:00 p.m. & 1:30 p.m.— 4:30 p.m.

Wednesday — 11:30 a.m. — 2:30 p.m. & 3:00 p.m. — 6:00 p.m.

Thursday-10:00 a.m.-1:00 p.m. & 1:30 p.m.-4:30 p.m.

FYI...

- The website requires continuous updates and if you notice something may have been missed or if you have ideas on what can be added, please send us your updates.
- Notifications for emergencies, reminders and important messages are provided through the NOTIFY BY NETWORK service, to sign up for the FREE services text "subscribe" to (306) 500-1919 or call us at the office to get signed up.
- You can pay your utility and tax bill by cheque, cash, online bill payment or E-Transfer.
- You can also receive your utility and tax bill by email. Email consent forms can be obtained on our website or at the Town Office.

New Staff

The Town of Radville would like to welcome James Wharton as part of the Public Works staff, James started in March of 2023.

The Town of Radville would like to congratulate Amanda Wolter on her promotion to Town Administrator as of April 2023.